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STAFF REPORT 
From the Department of Community Development 

April 3, 2025 

CASE NUMBER: RZNE-0042-2025 

APPLICANT: Matthew Widner/Widner & Associates, Inc. 

REQUEST:  Rezone from R-1, Single-Family Residential to C-2, General Commercial 

LOCATION: 2009 Sam Nunn Blvd; 0P38A0 001000 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  The applicant is proposing to rezone the entire 2.43-acre parcel 
from R-1 to C-2, General Commercial. The applicant plans to develop the parcel into a 
commercial use that supports the surrounding residential areas, creating neighborhood-level 
commercial services where there currently are none. 

STANDARDS GOVERNING ZONE CHANGES: 

Are there covenants and restrictions pertaining to the property which would preclude the uses 
permitted in the proposed zoning district? There are no known covenants or restrictions 
pertaining to this parcel. 

1. The existing land uses and zoning classification of nearby property.

Zoning Land Use 

North C-2, General Commercial Veterinarian Clinic 

South R-AG, Residential Agriculture Undeveloped 

East GU, Governmental Use Heritage Oaks Park 

West PUD, Planned Unit Development Houston Springs (undeveloped) 

2. Does the proposed zoning classification comply with the Comprehensive Plan and other
adopted plans applicable to the subject property? Yes. The property is in an In-Town
Corridor character area in the 2022 Joint Comprehensive Plan that recommends a mixture
of residential and commercial uses.

3. Are all of the uses permitted in the proposed zoning classification compatible with existing
uses on adjacent and nearby properties? Uses allowed in this zoning designation are
generally complementary to residential uses. They include service stations, retails use, and
restaurants – all of which are welcomed uses within walking distance of a residential area.

4. Will any of the uses permitted in the proposed zoning classification cause adverse impacts to
adjacent and nearby properties? No adverse impacts are expected from any of the potential
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uses in the proposed zoning designation. Proper screening between commercial and 
residential properties is required to minimize potential visual or audible effects resulting 
from use of the parcel. 

5. Would any of the permitted uses and density allowed in the proposed zoning classification
cause an excessive burden on existing streets, utilities, city services, or schools? Rezoning
this parcel to commercial use should not place any burden on existing streets, schools, or
city services. Utilities are available on the parcel; however, sewer capacity is limited.
Commercial use on this parcel should not exceed current capacity limitations. Surveying is
also needed to determine the amount of easement located on this property. That will
dictate the amount of developable land left.

6. Do existing or changing conditions in the area support either approval or disapproval of the
proposed zoning classification? The existing character area classification and adjacent uses
support commercial development on this parcel.

7. Does the subject property have a reasonable economic use as currently zoned? Yes, the
parcel could be developed into single-family homes, as zoned. However, the proximity to US
Hwy 341 may make the parcel less enjoyable for homeowners. It has remained
undeveloped since being recorded in 1987.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  
Staff recommends approval 
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